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Summer 2024 Internship Opportunity 
 

Restoration of a Native Saltmarsh Ecosystem in 

Esquimalt Gorge Park 

 

Organization 

Gorge Waterway Action Society (GWAS) 

 

Project Background & Overview 

The Gorge Waterway and its shoreline have experienced degradation, pollution, and significant 

adaptation since settlers first arrived and displaced the Songhees and Esquimalt Nations from their 

traditional territory. Since the introduction of invasive species and the engineering of the shoreline, 

critical native ecosystems like the saltmarsh have been damaged. The Gorge Waterway Action 

Society (GWAS), along with its project partners, aims to restore the saltmarsh habitat for the benefit 

of native, brackish tolerant species, migratory birds, salmon and other native fish, and community 

members including the Songhees and Esquimalt Nations. 

Ecological restoration is a key strategy of climate mitigation, and restoring wetlands and riverine 

areas can improve water quality by capturing pollutants and sediment from land degradation. 

Restoration of coastal ecosystems can also help communities adapt to climate hazards such as sea 

level rise, storm surges and associated flooding.  

The degraded saltmarsh site has experienced engineered shores, invasive species, erosion, excessive 

sedimentation, all contributing to the loss of habitat viability for culturally significant and keystone 

species such as the Coho salmon. Residential development and industrial activities along the Gorge 
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restoration site, future adaptive management techniques, and as a training document for future 

GWAS interns who will monitor and ensure the continued resilience of the ecosystem. 

 

Time Commitment  

Optimal dates for the saltmarsh restoration project to run are as follows: 

1. May 1, 2024- June 10, 2024: Conduct a bio-
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UVic Sustainability Scholars Program 

All current UVic graduate students are invited to apply for an impactful sustainability research project. Sustainability 

Scholars Program internships are designed and mentored by partner organizations and paid at a rate of $30.87 per 

hour (after deductions) for 250 hours from May 1 to Aug 15. Explore details on our website and review eligibility 

criteria before applying and contact us with any questions. 
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